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September 26, 2018 
 
               File No. 180886 
 
 
Lisa Gibson 
Environmental Review Officer 
Planning Department 
1650 Mission Street, Ste. 400 
San Francisco, CA  94103 
 
Dear Ms. Gibson: 
 
On September 18, 2018, Recreation and Parks Department submitted the proposed legislation: 
 

File No.  180886 
 

Ordinance amending Ordinance No. 171-00, which set aside certain real 
property in Margaret S. Hayward Playground for the Department of 
Emergency Management (“DEM”) for the Combined Emergency 
Communications Center (“CECC”) at 1011 Turk Street, to provide DEM 
additional real property directly adjacent to the existing CECC and to 
restore to the Recreation and Park Department certain subsurface real 
property to the east of the CECC that was previously allocated to DEM; 
setting aside for DEM an additional portion of Hayward Playground west of 
the CECC that is currently occupied by two tennis courts for a proposed 
new DEM building, subject to various terms and conditions, as defined 
herein; affirming the Planning Department’s determination under the 
California Environmental Quality Act; and making findings of consistency 
with the General Plan, and the eight priority policies of Planning Code, 
Section 101.1. 
 

This legislation is being transmitted to you for environmental review. 
 
 Angela Calvillo, Clerk of the Board 

          
  
 By:  Erica Major, Assistant Clerk 
        Land Use and Transportation Committee 
Attachment 
 
c: Joy Navarrete, Environmental Planning 
 Laura Lynch, Environmental Planning 
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Not defined as a project under CEQA Guidelines Sections 15378 and 15060(c)(2) because it does not result in a physical change in the environment.
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